

DOOR CODE FOR MONDAY NIGHT MEETINGS: 44005#

# \*\* Monday, February 7th 7PM Monthly Meeting Town Hall

Thursday, February 17th, 11am Lunch Bunch Stevens Mill Cafe

Save the Date Thursday, Feb 24th 6pm-8:30pm

Sip, Savor, Support Fundraiser PineLake Country Club

\*\* Meeting changed to 1st Monday of the month due to Valentines Day falling on Monday.



#### **Announcements**

February is Heart Month and in conjunction with that, we will have a cardiologist and gynecologist from Novant Healthcare speak with us on topics of women's health and Heart Health.

We are also collecting the last of the merchant and basket donations.

Sharon Korp will be available selling Sip Savor Support tickets between 6:30pm and 7pm.

We will have a service project coming up in March with Bright Blessings. The club will be providing the materials needed for this project. More information will be available in the coming weeks.

#### Message from Co-Presidents

We are so excited, and looking forward to our "SIP, SAVOR, SUPPORT" FUNDRAISER on Thursday, February 24, 2022 at PINE LAKE COUNTRY CLUB. The Fundraiser Committee is working hard to procure gift cards, and items for our raffle and silent auction baskets. A very big THANKS to ALL our members who are procuring items and donating their time at this event. We can't do this Fundraiser without everyone participating in some way. It has to be a TEAM effort to be a success. We're asking that each member sell at least two tickets to "Sip, Savor, Support"! We need our members and community to attend our yearly Fundraiser. Our goal this year is to net \$20,000. We are hoping for a great turn-out and the same enthusiasm that will make this event a GREAT SUCCESS!!!

Thank you to our January Guest Speakers. We enjoyed hearing from Jacob Benefield, MHWC fireman and Scholarship recipient, Officer Joseph McNamara, Explorer Program, and Sharon Allen, Owner of H&S Therapeutic Services.

Believe it or not, Valentine's Day is just around the corner. So, fill your life with lots of Love and sweet surprises. Remember those you Love on February 14th!

Warmly, Marilyn & Andree Please share with family and friends to invite them to come to the event.



## Síp Savor Support

Our Annual Fundraiser will take place on Thursday, February 24th at Pinelake Country Club. For those of you who were here back in 2020, you know the amount of effort that is needed to ensure a successful event. Those of you who are new to our club, we hope that you will volunteer for one of the many jobs that are required that evening. We will be sending out an email in the next couple of weeks outlining the tasks for our helpers. Most of the jobs will require about 30 minutes of your time, so there will be plenty of opportunity to enjoy the refreshments, music, raffles, silent auction and wine pull. Our goal this year is to net close to \$20,000. This is our only outside event and we hope that you will invite your family and friends to this fun event. It was wildly successful 2 years ago and we anticipate that same enthusiasm this year.

Tickets are now available online <a href="https://www.mhwclub.com/fundraiser-tickets.html">https://www.mhwclub.com/fundraiser-tickets.html</a> as well as at our monthly meetings in February. You can also contact Sharon Korp (sharonkorp@gmail.com) To purchase your tickets.

Ticket prices are as follows:

\$40/ Ticket provides you entry, wine/beer sipping at 10 stations, and Appetizers.

\$75/VIP Ticket - everything from regular ticket + 30 Raffle Tickets, 1 wine cork pull Ticket, MHWC wine glass, complimentary tote from Novant Healthcare. \$90 + value

To ensure we have time to sort product, catalog donations from businesses, create Banners, wine cards, etc. We need the donations in by February 1st.

Thanks goes out to all those members who donated wine for the mystery cork pull as well as products for our raffle and silent auction baskets. Check out some of the items on our facebook page. We are now posting daily

https://www.facebook.com/Mint-Hill-Womens-Club

Thank you- The Fundraising Committee
Mary Pat Busker, Renee Simmons, and Tammy Brooks

## January Meeting Recap



Jacob Benefield, MHWC
Fireman and MHWC scholarship recipient, Officer Joseph McNamara, head of the MHPD Explorers group and Sharon Allen, Ex Director of H & S Theraputics home care group were the guest speakers for our January meeting. 40 ladies enjoyed listening to the information they provided.

#### LUNCH BUNCH



Hugs

#### Sympathy

Deonna Bandos Mother Jeannine Kring Brother Monica Sharpe Mother in Law

#### Congratulations

Jane Dunne birth of grandbaby 18 ladies were able to join us for a lovely brunch/lunch at Jonathon's Restaurant in Matthews. It was fun to have so many participate.

The next brunch/lunch will take place on Thursday, Feb 17th at 11am. Steven's Mill Café will be the location.

### Birthdays

Kathy	Raiano	02-02
Caroline	Payler	01-16
Lynn	Gallagher	02-17
Sharon	Clark	02-19
Ann	Papais	02-26
Claire	Palermo	02-27

### Service

There will be no service projects for the month of February which will allow all of us to concentrate on our upcoming fundraiser. We will resume service in the month of March.

# Scholarship News

Kathy and I are pleased to announce that our two scholarship recipients did great during the fall semester. All finished the semester with GPAs between 3.8 and 4.0. We extended the scholarship balance for the spring semester to Jacob. Sheila's entire balance was given to her for the fall as she was due to complete her degree at CPCC.

Special thanks to Jacob who took time from his work schedule to speak at our January meeting. He is definitely a good ambassador representing our club's scholarship mission.

Respectfully submitted, Marilyn Folnsbee

# Community News



This past month, a \$200 donation was made to Sunflower Club Outreach organization by a couple of our members. Amy Sue and Sarah are very appreciative of the monies which will go towards upgrading the space in the café section to better serve the community.

You should go try their gluten free Belgian waffle sandwiches. All of the menu items as well as the sweets are gluten free.